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Hopes for this year's Christmas Count were not high. As David Krauss said, the fall was 
warm, the drought over, the food plentiful and the season's winds were from the southwest. AU of 
these things would encourage birds to remain north of us, not with us. For the day of the count, 
Mother Nature was kind. No rain. No sleet. Cold but without high winds. 

A crowd of counters gathered at the Pumping Station beside the southeast comer of the 
Reservoir and we divided into 7 teams for the 7 sections of the park. At noontime we reassembled 
at the comer room of the Boathouse to announce the totals for each section and mark sheets for the 
total count. Late that day I heard from people who were out in the afternoon. They added a winter 
wren, another catbird, a double-crested cormorant and a sharp-shinned hawk. The most dramatic bird 
of the day was an immature Nashville warbler. It was seen by a number of birders in the sloping 
meadow just east of the Loch. The warbler was traveling with sparrows but foraging above the 
ground, working the goldenrod. We have had a number of warblers on the Christmas Bird Count over 
the years but this is probably the first Nashville. 

Central Park's totals are part of a much larger tabulation called the Lower Hudson Count. 
The center of this count area is the middle of the Hudson River at 60th St. As with other count areas 
across the country, it describes a 15-mile radius-- more or less. Norman Stotz of New York City 
Audubon tabulated all of the Lower Hudson count this year. He says people counted birds in Inwood 
Park, Riverside Park, Central Park and Battery Park. Part of the Harbor area and a bit of Staten 
Island were counted via the Staten Island Ferry. This year birders called Norman and arranged to 
count in Tompkins Square Park. In the East River birds were counted on Wards and Randalls Island. 
In New Jersey people counted birds along the Palisades, in Liberty State Park, the Hackensack 
Meadows, plus other areas including a cemetery. Norman says all the park totals were down from 
last year but because new areas were counted in New Jersey, the area total didn't drop. 

This year's avian delights included a scarlet tanager at Inwood Park. These birds have been 
loitering late in that park and it was only a matter of time before bird and count day coincided. A 
dickcissel was seen somewhere in New Jersey. The only peregrine falcon of the count was seen at 
Riverside Park soaring near Riverside Church where they nest. 

Central Park usually provides many species and large populations of birds for the Lower 
Hudson count. In the heart of the city ,it is large, mostly contiguous, noticeable to birds from the air,
and sufficiently habitat-friendly to keep them through some or all of the winter. I knew that Central 
Park contributes to the Lower Hudson Count but I never realized how generously. This year Norman 
was so prompt in mailing the Lower Hudson results I can give you some comparisons. 

Aside from the Nashville warbler, Central Park produced a Richardson's (small) Canada 
goose, the only ( 2) ring-necked ducks, the only sharp-shinned hawk, the only American kestrels, 
and most of the woodpeckers. We usually find a brown creeper working the trees which turns out 
to be the only one for the entire count. This year they and we surpassed ourselves with a total of 4. 




















































































